
 

 

ANZ Group Holdings Limited    

9/833 Collins Street Docklands Victoria 3008 Australia 

ABN 16 659 510 791 

U.S. Investor Website Update 

For Release: 8 August 2023 

 

ACCC decision regarding the acquisition of Suncorp Bank 
 
In an announcement on 4 August 2023, ANZ Group Holdings Limited acknowledged the 

decision by the Australian Competition and Consumer Commission (“ACCC”) not to grant 

authorisation for ANZBGL’s proposed acquisition of Suncorp Bank. 

 

ANZ Chief Executive Officer Shayne Elliott said: “We are naturally disappointed and disagree 

with the ACCC’s decision. We are closely reviewing the determination and will seek an 

independent decision through the avenues of review available to us.  

 

“We believe the acquisition will improve competition, which will benefit Australian 

consumers, particularly in Queensland. All of the relevant markets are intensely competitive 

and will continue to be intensely competitive after the acquisition. 

 

“Indeed, the acquisition will create a combined bank which is better equipped to respond to 

competitive pressures, and deliver significant public benefits, particularly in Queensland,” Mr 

Elliott said. 

 

Under Australian competition law, a decision by the ACCC to not grant authorisation can be 

reviewed by the independent Australian Competition Tribunal. 

 

In addition to authorisation under Australia’s competition laws, the acquisition remains 

subject to additional conditions including approval from the Federal Treasurer and 

Queensland legislative amendments.  

 

While the acquisition remains subject to these conditions, ANZBGL continues its 

preparations for the integration of Suncorp Bank into ANZBGL.   

 

 

Forward-Looking Statements  

 

This U.S. Investor Website Update may contain forward-looking statements or opinions 

including statements regarding ANZ’s intent, belief or current expectations with respect to 

ANZ’s business operations, ANZBGL’s proposed acquisition of Suncorp Bank (including 

statements regarding the expected benefits of the transaction, the timing or likelihood of its 

completion and actions expected to be taken to effect it), market conditions, results of 

operations and financial condition, capital adequacy, specific provisions and risk management 

practices.  When used in this U.S. Investor Website Update, the words ‘forecast’, ‘estimate’, 

‘project’, ‘intend’, ‘anticipate’, ‘believe’, ‘expect’, ‘may’, ‘probability’, ‘risk’, ‘will’, ‘seek’, 

‘would’, ‘could’, ‘should’ and similar expressions, as they relate to ANZ and its management, 

are intended to identify forward-looking statements or opinions.  Those statements: are 

usually predictive in character; or may be affected by inaccurate assumptions or unknown 

risks and uncertainties; or may differ materially from results ultimately achieved. As such, 

forward-looking statements should not be relied upon when making investment decisions.  

These statements only speak as at the date of this U.S. Investor Website Update and no 

representation is made by ANZ and its advisors, affiliates, related bodies corporate, directors, 

officers, partners, employees and agents as to their correctness on or after this date. Forward-

looking statements constitute “forward-looking statements” for the purposes of the United 

States Private Securities Litigation Reform Act of 1995. 
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